
The 16 to 19 tuition fund 2022 to 2023 academic year – Trinity Solutions Academy. 

Children and young people across the country have experienced unprecedented disruption to their 

education as a result of coronavirus (COVID-19). Those from the most vulnerable and disadvantaged 

backgrounds will be among those hardest hit. 

The government announced £1 billion of funding to support children and young people to catch up. 

Trinity Solutions Academy fully utilised the funding issued in 20/21, with no underspend. Evaluation 

at: https://www.solutions.tanmat.org/attachments/download.asp?file=43&type=pdf 

For 21/22 Trinity Solutions Academy used this funding for their 16–19 Study programme and target 

support for our learners to catch up for lost teaching over the previous months in line with DFE 

Guidance and prioritised support for disadvantaged learners. 

For 22/23 Trinity Solutions Academy will use this funding for their 16-19 Study programme and 

target support for our learners to mitigate the disruption they have faced to their education. 

Learners will be assessed in Autumn 1 to identify any significant gaps in their learning and we will 

hire staff to provide targeted support in maths and English. All work will be planned by our subject 

specialist tutors. 

Learners who have been identified as below their expected level will receive individualised bespoke 

interventions which could include: 

• Small group (maximum of 5) intervention for maths, English or vocational learning 

• SEN Small group (maximum of 5) intervention for maths, English or vocational learning or mental 

health and wellbeing support provided by our parenting team 

• 1:1 intervention for maths and English (specifically for GCSE learners) 

• 1:1 Individualised Support for identified mental health difficulties 

All interventions will be reviewed half termly. 


